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February 22, 2021 

 

Dear Andrew Diamond, Leia Vetter and One Medical Leadership Team, 

Recently the San Francisco Department of Public Health (“DPH”) requested information from One Medical 

related to its administration of doses of COVID-19 vaccines that DPH has allocated to One Medical under 

protocols adopted by the State of California.  Thank you for the information you provided dated February 

17, 2021.  Your response included the information we were seeking. 

This letter serves two purposes.  First, we want to ensure that you continue to administer all second doses 

of the COVID-19 vaccines to patients who are awaiting a second dose as outlined in your February 17, 2021 

letter.  Section 5) of your response lists a total of 3,170 second doses that you are reserving (830 doses of 

the Moderna vaccine and 2,340 doses of the Pfizer vaccine) and states that all second doses have 

appointments associated with them.  Please continue to provide these doses on the appropriate schedule 

and keep us updated on a weekly basis regarding your progress on completing the vaccination schedule for 

these groups. 

Second, this letter directs you to prepare for return to DPH the remaining 270 vials of Pfizer vaccine vials 

you list as “saved for other uses.”  DPH is redirecting those doses to be provided to other priority 

populations in the City.  We will have Eleanor Morse contact you immediately to arrange for pick-up of 

those 270 vials (1600 vaccine doses) on Monday, February 22, 2021.  You are directed not to use those 

doses for any other purpose.  Although your response lists 984 of these doses for walk-ins from DPH and the 

remaining 636 doses for an “Oracle Park mass vaccination launch,” neither of those uses is authorized by 

DPH at this time.   

We appreciate your on-going work on the overall response to this pandemic, and we will be in touch if we 

are ready to allocate additional doses to One Medical for administration at a future date.   

Thank you, 

 

 

Jonathan Sears 
Deputy Director, Vaccine Branch-Operations San Francisco COVID Command Center  

 


